LOWRY COMMITTEE








28th March, 2007








Meeting commenced: 3.00 p.m.








       “

  ended: 4.05 p.m.

PRESENT:
Councillor Merry – in the Chair



Councillors Cullen and Dobbs



The Chairman, Chief Executive and the Finance Director of the Lowry

15.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Owen, Warmisham and Warner and Andy Howitt.

16. INTRODUCTIONS AND WELCOME
The Chief Executive introduced Rod Aldridge, who had recently been appointed as Chairman of The Lowry Trust, and the Chairman welcomed him to the meeting.

17.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the meeting held on 8th November, 2006, be approved as a correct record.

18.
COMMUNITY ACTIVITY UPDATE
The Chief Executive gave a presentation with regard to community activities, during which specific reference was made to the following:-

· Community and Education (40,000 participants per annum):-

· Walkabout (outreach) – 100% of participants from Salford.

· Projects (four key projects have been undertaken) – 75% of participants from Salford.

· Formal education – 95% of participants from Salford.

· Academy (informal education) – 25% of participants from Salford.

The Chief Executive (a) reported that Walkabout would be arriving in Little Hulton in the near future, (b) outlined the types of activities that this would involve, and (c) informed Members that liaison had taken place with the Local Strategic Partnership, and with Community Committees, which had resulted in Little Hulton being identified as the priority area for outreach work to be undertaken.

The Chief Executive gave an overview with regard to forthcoming community  activities and projects that were in the process of being developed, together with information regarding possible collaborations and partnerships.

Reference was made to plans to continue to liaise and involve the Community Committees with regard to future activities.  Members agreed that this would assist in informing the community of the work that was being undertaken with young people and families, and of the range and diversity of activities that were being offered and enjoyed by many people.

RESOLVED:
THAT the Chief Executive be thanked for an interesting and informative presentation, the content of which was noted.

19.
EXCLUSION OF THE PUBLIC

RESOLVED:
THAT, under section 100A(4) of the Local Government Act 1972, the public be excluded from the meeting for the following item of business on the ground that it involved the likely disclosure of exempt information, as specified in Paragraph 3 of Part 1 of Schedule 12A to the Act.

20.
FINANCIAL UPDATE
The Finance Director submitted key notes with regard to the accounts in respect of the current financial year, for the period to 28th February, 2007.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.
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